THE PORT AUTHORITY OF NY & NJ

GENERAL MANAGER’S BULLETIN #19-12

TO: All Airport Tenants
FROM: Douglas Stearns
DATE: June 7, 2019

SUBJECT: SCHEDULED AIRTRAIN SERVICE REDUCTIONS

Throughout the remainder of this month of June 2019, we will be implementing several periods
of AirTrain Newark service reductions as part of the regular maintenance schedule as well as to
support ongoing Terminal One construction projects. Please disseminate this service change
information to your staff and customers:

e June 8, from 0800 until 0600 June 9:
No service between Terminal B and Station P2
June 15, from 0800 until 2000:
No service between Terminal B and Station P2
June 15, from 2000 until 0700 June 16:
Full system shutdown — no AirTrain service
June 22, from 2130 until 1200 noon June 23:
No service to Airport Railink Station (Amtrak and NJ Transit Station)

June 24 to August 31:
No service from Station P3 to Station P2

To minimize the inconvenience to passengers and airport employees, supplemental airport
shuttle buses will be provided during these service reductions and additional Airport Customer
Experience Specialists (ACES) will be on hand to direct and assist our customers. All airport
employees should be prepared to assist passengers who may be unaware of the service changes.

Should you have any questions about these service reductions, please contact Yazeed Khayyat,
Manager, AirTrain Operations at (973) 961-6268 | ykhayyat(@panynj.gov, or Pat Bonner,

Interim Gexrgerdl Manager
New Jersey Airports




